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The Japanese Representative Office Celebrates the Completion of the Project

for Improvement of Internal City Roads in Jericho

Today on December 23, 2010, the completion ceremony of the Project
for Improvement of Internal City Roads in Jericho was held in Jericho. Mr.
Naofumi Hashimoto, Representative of Japan to the Palestinian National
Authority (PNA), Dr. Khaled Al-Qawasmi, Minister of Local Government,
Eng. Mazen Ghuneim, Deputy Minister of Local Government, and Mr.
Hassan Saleh, Mayor of Jericho Municipality attended the ceremony. The
project was funded by the Government of Japan in December 2008, through
its Grant Assistance of Peace Building Projects.

With the grant of USD 7.2 million, PNA implemented the project for
improvement of 33.8 km of Internal City Roads of Jericho which includes
pavement, rehabilitation, and installation of sidewalk, as well as street
lightings. Through this project, Japanese Government also assisted to
develop the capacity to maintain the internal roads by supplying and
upgrading road rehabilitation machineries.

In addition, Japanese Government approved to implement the
additional roads rehabilitation by utilizing the remaining budget of the
original plan.

By this grant, about 18,000 people living in Jericho City will enjoy
safe and appropriate living conditions through reliable road infrastructure.
Furthermore, this grant will benefit the private sector in the region and
enable them to contribute more to the economic activities.

The above-mentioned grant is a clear indication of Japan’s
determined commitment to continue its support for the Palestinians.
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Scene of cutting the ribbon on the project site
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